

Froebelian School Form IV's Weekly Newsletter 13 October 2023

Our ethos theme next week will be:

We choose to follow the Learning Charter.

Dear Parents and Carers,

We started our week celebrating World Mental Health Day #helloyellow and wearing something yellow. FIII led an excellent assembly yesterday all about The Titanic for their parents and the whole school family. Today, some representatives from The NSPCC Charity came into school to deliver an important interactive workshop for FIII and FIV. We were very proud of how mature the children were during the workshop.

English

Our Grammar focus was commas. The children have completed more work linked to "The Diary of Anne Frank" and have been through the comprehension paper. You will find this in your child's assessment folder.

Maths

We spent time going through the next test paper and revising various topics. You will find this in your child's assessment folder. The answers are on Seesaw. We have continued work on reasoning and problem solving this week.

Assessment Folders

Assessment folders have been sent home and you will see the maths paper and comprehension paper in the folder, which we have been through in class. It would be helpful for your child to look over the paper with you over the weekend, before the signed folder comes back to school. The timed element was less of an issue for many children, and they will get quicker as they keep practising.

Pupil Planners

There are still a few planners that are coming into school on a Monday unsigned. It is good practice for Senior School if you look at it and sign it each week, and your child takes ownership of the responsibility for keeping his/her planner up to date.

Three Peaks Challenge

Please make sure that you check the kit list and information that has been sent home about the trip. We have put the kit list and copy of itinerary onto Seesaw for reference too. Although we would like the children to have their sports top on when they come to school, please ensure that they have enough layers and a spare jumper in the day pack. They can easily take layers off if they are too hot.

We are excited to be supporting our new School Charity, Water Aid and we hope to raise £1500 from our walk. Thank you to those who have already donated and shared the link with family and friends. It is easy to share as we are raising money through Just Giving, which allows the opportunity to Gift Aid the donation if applicable. Please encourage your child to share the link with family and friends to help raise as much as we can. https://www.justgiving.com/page/the-froebelian-school-five-steps-challenge

If you have any worries or concerns about anything to do with your child, Mr Rawson and I are both available before and after school, so please feel free to come and see either of us immediately, or contact me on n.smith@froebelian.co.uk, or write a note in the Pupil Planner.

Have a good weekend.

Kind regards,

Nicky Smith and Joshua Rawson

Calendar Dates

Sat 13 October GSAL Open Day

Wed 18 October – Friday 20 October Three Peaks FIVe Steps Challenge (Let's hope the weather stays dry)

Friday 20 October Break up for Half Term